TOWN OF SEABROOK

SELECTMEN’S MEETING						JANUARY 16, 2017

Present:  Aboul B. Khan					10:00AM
		Theresa A. Kyle
Ella M. Brown
William Manzi

Mr. Khan opened the meeting at 10:00AM.  

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]MEETING - SAFE HARBOR - ELIZABETH MILLER
Ms. Miller read the letter addressed to the board into the record (see attached).  

Henry Boyd spoke about the project and asked what the thought process of the board was.  He said the need is there and the community is desperate for this to come in.  He said this is a golden opportunity for our town and there is not a lot of help out there.  Mr. Boyd said there is something or someone needed for people to go to and ask for help.  The building is there for a reason and should be used for this type of thing.  Mr. Boyd read a letter written by a concerned citizen regarding a suicide that happened in town just before Christmas.  He feels this building should be used for what it was intended and that's to help the residents of town.  

Mrs. Brown commented that she has no issue with them using the building and never has but she can't do it by herself.

Tina Carey board member of SYS said her daughter is 29 years old and a heroin addict who is 20-months sober.  She said if these services were available where would they be.  She hopes that they can save just one life and it would all be worth it.

Mike Rabideau spoke as a representative of the planning board and said there are no zoning issues and the board has waived jurisdiction on this.  He gave statistics on where NH stands with addiction.  This would give a place for someone to go.  This group would negotiate a lease and pay the bills that the town is currently paying.

Mrs. Kyle said they are indicating that two members of the board are against this.  She said they were led to believe they had all this money and it wouldn't cost the town anything.  They continuously asked for a proposal and when they did finally get one it told a different story.  The board knows there is an issue with addiction in town.  The board asked that abutters be notified before the meeting with the planning board and this never happened.  She commented on the letter written by the 
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concerned citizen and said it is sad they said the town officials where she did not even know this death occurred until 3 days later.

Mr. Khan recapped what transpired when Safe Harbor requested use of the building along with the Lion's Club who has not come back before the board.  He said they have been asked to submit a citizens petition and since then a lot of things have come forward.  He asked what the board could do to help them.  Liz Miller said ideally they were looking to lease the building and now they are going to coordinate with SYS.  Vic Maloney spoke and said SYS has been in business for 18 years.  After speaking with Sandi Coyle and what both groups offered it would be beneficial to put both groups together.

Maria Brown spoke as a resident and parent of a drug addict and thanked Vic Maloney for stepping forward with the drug addiction in town.  She would like the board to think about what the building should be used for.  She said no one has come forward to say this was a bad idea.  

Liz Miller commented that they would like to keep the doors open and work with the town but for the immediate need they will be moving in with SYS.

Mr. Khan said they will discuss amongst the board members.  Mrs. Kyle said she feels they should move forward with the petition article and let the voters decide.  Mrs. Brown said if they save one life it makes it worth it.  If it were up to her they would be negotiating a lease agreement.

Liz Miller went through the process she followed and didn't know they were to notify the abutters.  Mrs. Kyle commented and said it was a request of the Selectmen and that they did not need to go before the planning board just a simple phone call would have sufficed.  Liz Miller feels they should have been officially notified of this request and just feels they should have better communication between both organizations.  Mr. Manzi said he has met with Liz Miller a few times and they have both agreed to have better communication.  

Mr. Khan asked that they withdraw the petition and ask the board to reconsider their vote.  Liz Miller encouraged everyone to go to the open houses and ask questions.

Board took a 5-minute break at 11:05AM.  Board reconvened at 11:20AM.
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MONTHLY MEETING - SEWER SUPERINTENDENT
Phil Maltais was present for his monthly report (see attached).  He spoke of a project that the staff worked on that save the town money.  Mr. Maltais said they used a new product to fix a manhole that had some corrosion and it was a successful project.

The Centennial Street pump station has been running with no issues.  Blackwater Bridge is on the CIP in 2018 for funding.  Mr. Khan asked that he bring in consultants to a board meeting so the voters will be educated as to what is happening here.

Mr. Maltais said the plant and Dustin Price have been recognized with an award that he will be attending a luncheon to receive.  When they have the awards they will come in to present.  Mrs. Kyle said Jamie McDonald should also be recognized for her work with GIS.

PREVIOUS MINUTES - DECEMBER 5 PUBLIC & NON-PUBLIC AND DECEMBER 19 PUBLIC & NON-PUBLIC

MOTION:	Ella M. Brown				To adopt the minutes of
Second:	Theresa A. Kyle			12/5 public & non-public
Unanimous							and 12/19 public & non-
								public.

PREVIOUSLY SIGNED PERMITS
Mr. Khan read the list of previously signed permits (see attached).

ABATEMENT
Anthony Barbagallo - 322 Ashland Street - $17.50

MOTION:	Theresa A. Kyle			To approve and sign the
Second:	Ella M. Brown				abatement.
Unanimous

WATER SERVICE APPLICATIONS
Nathan Erickson - 76 Collins Street - $50
Joyce Eaton - 76 South Main Street - $100
David & Mary Ray - 192 Tilton Street - $50

MOTION:	Theresa A. Kyle			To approve and sign all
Second:	Ella M. Brown				water applications.
Unanimous

SURPLUS GENERATOR AT COMMUNITY CENTER

MOTION:	Ella M. Brown				To approve the request 
SELECTMEN’S MEETING	       	-4-      	    	 JANUARY 16, 2017

Second:	Theresa A. Kyle			to surplus generator.
Unanimous

QUITCLAIM DEED - HILLSIDE CEMETERY
Mr. Khan requested there be some type of signature or memo from the department head accompanying the deed stating there is no issue going forward.  Mrs. Kyle said she would like to know what the process is for purchasing a lot for someone who does not live in town.

MOTION:	Aboul B. Khan				To table for further
Second:	Ella M. Brown				information.
Unanimous

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS
The budget public hearing is tonight at 6PM at the Community Center.  Mrs. Brown said she attended the budget committee meeting as well as the planning board meeting.  Mrs. Kyle said she has been attending the budget committee meetings and there are still a couple of articles being held that will be discussed tonight starting at 5:15PM.

NON-PUBLIC SESSION

MOTION:	Ella M. Brown				To go into non-public
Second:	Theresa A. Kyle			session under RSA 91-A:3 
Unanimous							II (a) personnel at 
								11:55AM.

Roll call:
	Mr. Khan – yes
	Mrs. Kyle - yes
	Mrs. Brown – yes

Board reconvened in public session at 2:25PM.

MOTION:	Aboul B. Khan				To seal the minutes of
Second:	Theresa A. Kyle			January 16, 2017 as
Unanimous							recommended by the town
								manager.

MOTION:	Aboul B. Khan				To adjourn the meeting
Second:	Ella M. Brown				at 11:15AM.
Unanimous
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Approved and endorsed


					
							__________________________
Ella M. Brown, Clerk	                                                                    

Date: ___________________	
